

LOOE TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES OF THE TOWN MEETING

held in the Guildhall Chamber, The Guildhall, Fore Street, East Looe on Tuesday 24 May 2022

PRESENT Cllr Edwina Hannaford – Mayor

Cllr Simon Barker
Cllr Wayne Edwards
Cllr Martin Gregory
Cllr Jon Holmes
Cllr Leo Leong
Cllr James Lundy
Cllr Michala Powell
Cllr Stephen Remington

Cllr Tony Smith Cllr Armand Toms Cllr Kieron Wild

COUNCIL OFFICERS Brendan Coulton – Town Clerk

Kate Puckey – Commercial Strategy Manager Karen Vaughan – Admin & Planning Officer

IN ATTENDANCE There were a number of members of the public and

representatives from various Looe organisations in attendance

1.	THE MAYOR WILL ADDRESS THE MEETING	
	Cllr Edwina Hannaford, Mayor of Looe, addressed the meeting. Please see a copy of speech at Appendix A	
2.	TO RECEIVE QUESTIONS FROM LOCAL GOVERNMENT ELECTORS	
	Questions were raised by those attending and responses given as set out below:	
	Q1 – Unisex toilet in West Looe can be smelt before you get there and has always been a problem. Can anything be done? The toilets there have recently been deep cleaned and we believe that there is a more fundamental problem there with plumbing which Officers are currently following up.	

	Q2 – The Millpool area is a disgrace, possibly unsafe with grass	
	that needs cutting and the whole area needs revamping – what's	
	happening there?	
	The Town Council recognise issues and, although the area is	
	responsibility of Cornwall Council, we could lobby more for work	
	to be done there and ask for it to be devolved to the Town	
	Council. The area is on our devolution list but is part of a 'package'	
	to be negotiated with Cornwall as we would expect any assets to	
	be in a fit state at the point of being devolved to us.	
	Q3 – Is anything being done about Sunrising Lane – it's falling	
	down and the hedge is falling into the path?	
	Councillors have also noticed this and the path is an adopted	
	Highway. However, ownership of the path sits with different parts	
	of Cornwall Council which is making it harder to resolve the issue.	
	Town Councillors are speaking up about this with Cornwall.	
	No further questions were raised	
	4,222,232,232	
3.	TO CLOSE THE ANNUAL TOWN MEETING	
	The town meeting closed at 7.50pm	
	,	
4.	TO RETIRE FOR REFRESHMENTS	
	Cllr Hannaford invited all those present to join Councillors for light	
	refreshments following the meeting.	

Signed	•
Date	